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144/22
Election of Chairman.

In the absence of both the Chairman and Vice Chairman it was unanimously resolved that Cllr. 
C McKemey be elected Chair for the duration of the meeting.


145/22
Apologies.

Cllrs. A Birch, J Brummel, E Preston, S Robson and S Wyche.
146/22
Declarations of Interest.


None.
147/22
Dispensation Requests.

None.
148/22
Public Participation.


None
149/22
Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th December 2022.
Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th December 2022, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.

150/22
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th December 2022.
Min 137 /22 – Enquiry re the setting up of a therapeutic horticulture community garden – The Clerk reported that he had not heard back from Cllr. Robson re his enquiry to ascertain the scale of the project
151/22
Accounts.
The Clerk submitted details of accounts due for payment, copies of which had been previously circulated to members as follows:
	Ref
	
	Name
	
	
	
	
	Description
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Amount
	
	
	

	BL0939
	
	Viking
	
	
	
	
	Ink Refill Pad
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	28.07
	
	
	

	BL0963
	
	ESPO
	
	
	A4 Paper/Paper Towels
	
	85.56
	
	
	

	BL0964
	
	J Flower
	
	
	Staff Christmas Present
	
	17.00
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals Fair FX (HP Instant Ink)
	
	
	Ink Replacement Service
	
	2.99
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals Fair FX (B & Q)
	
	
	Rock Salt/ Lock/ Screw Set
	
	60.00
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals (Techno Tronics Ltd)
	
	
	A4 2023 Diary (Staff Xmas Present)
	
	7.95
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals (Sainsburys)
	
	
	Staff Xmas Presents
	
	63.61
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals (Tesco)
	
	
	Diary (Staff Xmas Present)
	
	4.00
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals (Sky Plastics)
	
	
	Drain Cover
	
	23.57
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals (Osea Trader Ltd)
	
	
	Ceiling Tiles
	
	37.00
	
	
	

	BL0965
	
	Equals (Universal Silk Screen Printers & Signmakers)
	
	
	Dog Signs
	
	7.47
	
	
	

	BL0966
	
	ESPO
	
	
	Stationary
	
	32.08
	
	
	

	BL0967
	
	Ball Hall
	
	
	Fees
	
	1,800.00
	
	
	

	BL0968-0973
	
	Various
	
	
	 Wages
	
	4255.16
	
	
	

	BL0974
	
	HMRC
	
	
	Tax & NI
	
	1,398.68
	
	
	

	DD10
	Water Plus
	
	
	Water Services
	
	58.91
	
	
	

	DD13
	Nat West Bank
	
	
	Bank Charges
	
	30.35
	
	
	

	DD16
	
	British Gas
	
	
	Electricity
	
	27.30
	
	
	

	DD6
	
	British Gas
	
	
	Electricity
	
	12.54
	
	
	

	DD9
	Nest
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	17.71
	
	
	

	DD9
	Nest
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	23.61
	
	
	

	DD9
	Nest
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	63.55
	
	
	

	DD9
	Nest
	
	
	Pension Contributions
	
	84.73
	
	
	

	DDBT1
	
	British Telecom
	
	
	Telephone accounts
	
	345.77
	
	
	

	DD
	Nat West Bank
	
	
	Interest Penalty
	
	47.90
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Total
	
	
	£8,535.51
	
	
	


The Clerk reported that the total receipts in December amounted to £1,139.35 excluding VAT.
The Clerk submitted a Bank Reconciliation Statement at 31st December 2022.
The Clerk informed members the Petty Cash details for the December quarter would be submitted to the February meeting.

Resolved that:
(i) The accounts as set out above be approved for payment.
(ii) The information on receipts be received and noted.
(iii) The Bank Reconciliation Statement at 31st December 2022 be received and noted.
152/22   
District and County Councillors’ and Police Reports.

Cllr. Bilbie updated members on an air quality initiative that was taking place in Kibworth, Lutterworth and Fleckney which had been identified as having a high level of pollution with the consequential risks to health. Levels had reduced slightly due to such factors as working from home, electric vehicles and greater use of public transport.
Cllr. Bilbie also updated members on the Health and Wellbeing Strategy and explained what the six priorities were and what this would mean for local communities.

A discussion took place re the £2m that the District had received from the UK Shared Prosperity Fund. Cllr Bilbie stated Fleckney would be receiving £50k for Village Centre improvements which had to be spent by 31st March. Cllr. Bilbie mentioned a number of schemes that were being considered including hanging baskets, signs and new railings.

It was agreed an item should be put on the next agenda to consider Village Centre improvements 

The Clerk submitted crime statistics for the Village for the period December 2021 to November 2022. 
Resolved that:

i) The reports be received and noted.
ii) An item be placed on the next agenda to consider Village Centre improvements in the context of the £50k from the UK Shared Prosperity Fund.
153/22    Correspondence.

None
154/22
Employees and Chair’s Reports.

Members’ considered the report of the Street Orderly, copies of which had been previously circulated. 
There was no report from the Chairman.

Resolved that the report of the Street Orderly be received and noted.
155/22
Recreation Committee.

Members received copies of the minutes of the Recreation Committee that had met on 3rd January 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated. 
Resolved that the minutes of the Recreation Committee held on 3rd January 2023 be received and noted.
156/22
Planning Applications.

Members considered and commented on new planning applications received since the last meeting of the Council as follows:

	Reference
	Proposal
	Location
	Comment

	22/02134/PDN
	Application to determine if Prior Approval is required for a proposed change of use from commercial, business and services (Use Class E) to one dwelling house (Use Class C3) (Part 3 Class MA) 

 INCLUDEPICTURE "https://pa2.harborough.gov.uk/online-applications-skin/images/ico_comment.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET 


	Johnson Tilley Associates 3 - 5 Park Street
	No comments.

	22/02148/PCD
	Discharge of Condition 5 (cycle shelter) of 21/02058/REM (Phase 1) 

 INCLUDEPICTURE "https://pa2.harborough.gov.uk/online-applications-skin/images/ico_comment.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET 


	Land Rear Of Unit 4 Marlborough Drive
	No comments.

	22/02161/FUL
	Erection of a first floor rear extension and single storey rear extension 

 INCLUDEPICTURE "https://pa2.harborough.gov.uk/online-applications-skin/images/ico_comment.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET 


	34 Victoria Street
	No comments.

	22/02180/FUL
	Reconfigure layout to create public car park with EV charging, creation of Village Community Square and erection of 8 dwellings with associated access, boundary treatments and landscaping 

 INCLUDEPICTURE "https://pa2.harborough.gov.uk/online-applications-skin/images/ico_comment.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET 


	Car Park Cp11 High Street 


	Object re loss of retail units and car parking spaces and the unsuitable location of the community space.


Resolved that he comments on planning applications as set out in the table above be forwarded by the Clerk to Harborough DC...  
157/22
Budget 2023-24.
The Clerk submitted a report which provided information on the estimated outturn for the current year (2022-23) and proposals for the Budget and the Precept for 2023-24 copies of which had been previously circulated to members.
The original budget for 2022-23 anticipated a sum of £62,860 being taken from reserves to balance the budget. The estimated outturn indicates that there would be a surplus of £25,570 being added to reserves. The report provided details of the reasons for the decrease of £88,430. 

The reserves carried forward at the 31st March 2023 were estimated to be £411,140 which includes an earmarked reserves of £60,000 as required by Sport England for the renewal of the AWP surface and £200,000 towards the replacement of the Sports Centre, giving free reserves of £151,140.          .
The budget for 2023-24 had been prepared on the basis of maintaining current levels of service with the new Sports Centre continuing to be the most significant capital project. The variations from the budget for 2022-23 showed a net increase of £16,400. , the details of which were provided in the report.
HDC has confirmed that the level of the Council Tax Support for 2014/15 will be maintained at the 2013/14 level i.e. £8,670.

At this stage the Precept has been included at the same level as the current year i.e. £101,050 but as the council tax base has increased from 1,456 Band D properties to 1,469.90 this has had the effect of reducing the Council Tax for Parish purposes from £69.40 per Band D property to £68.75 a reduction of 65p or 0.94%.

It is still not known whether local councils will be subject to any kind of capping in 2014/15 although it seems unlikely. An announcement on this is expected in January but it may be after the date of the Parish Council meeting in January. Should capping be imposed it may mean having a further budget meeting if the decision on the budget does not accord with the capping rules.

If capping does not apply in 2014/15 it may well apply in future years. There is also no guarantee that Council Tax Support will continue beyond 2014/15. With this in mind consideration needs to be given to increasing the Precept in 2014/15 to provide a base for future years.

The budget for 2014/14 shows a deficit of £29,550 compared to £41,090(Budget) and £8,850(Outturn) for the current year. The Capital Expenditure budget for 2014/15 includes one-off costs of £23,370 which would not be repeated in future years although there may be other schemes to consider i.e. the Fitness Trail.

The effect of increasing the Precept on council tax and deficit is shown below:

Precept                  Council Tax                      Deficit
£101,050                £68.75                            £24,050
£105,000                £71.43                            £20,100
£110,000                £74.84                            £15,100
£115,000                £78.24                            £10,100
£120,000                £81.64                             £5,100

In 2013/14 the range of council tax amounts for all parishes in the Harborough District ranged from £2.02 to £87.95 with 10 parishes not levying a precept. Fleckney was the third highest. Only Lutterworth (£70.07) and Broughton Astley (£87.95) had a higher council ta
The Precept had been included in the Draft Budget at £159,240 based on the same Council Tax amount as 2022-23 (£90.16). Due to the increase in the number of properties this had generated an additional amount of £11,790 for the same level of Council Tax with the Council Tax Base increasing from 1,635.4 Band D properties in 2022-23 to 1766.2 in 2023-24. 
The Government had announced that the Council Tax referendum principles will not be extended to local (parish and town) councils in 2023-24. 

The budget for 2023-24, based on the Council Tax remaining at its 2022-23 level of £90.16, resulted in a deficit of £79,260 compared with a budgeted deficit of £62,860 for the current year. Both amounts included a contribution to the sinking fund of £10,000 to replace the surface of the All Weather Pitch. 
Members considered the effect of different increases in the Precept on the deficit and Council Tax.
Based on a Precept of £159,240 the reserves at the 31st March 2023 were estimated to be £341,880 of which £70,000 would be earmarked to replace the surface of the All Weather Pitch and £119,300 remaining towards the costs of replacing the Sports Centre building on the assumption that the £80,700 for planning application fees are met from the earmarked reserve leaving free reserves of £152,580.
Members carefully considered the level of the Precept having regard to both the need to ensure sufficient funds were available in the future to fund the new Sports Centre and to reduce the deficit in 2023-24 and felt that an increase of £27,720 could be justified as the impact on households would be mitigated by the increase in the Council Tax Base
Resolved that: 
(i) The Estimated Outturn for 2022-23 is noted.
(ii) The Budget for 2023-24 is agreed.
(iii) The Precept for 2023-24 is set at £175,170. Please find attached the draft budget for 20114/15 for your perusal.

HDC has confirmed that the level of the Council Tax Support for 2014/15 will be maintained at the 2013/14 level i.e. £8,670.

At this stage the Precept has been included at the same level as the current year i.e. £101,050 but as the council tax base has increased from 1,456 Band D properties to 1,469.90 this has had the effect of reducing the Council Tax for Parish purposes from £69.40 per Band D property to £68.75 a reduction of 65p or 0.94%.

It is still not known whether local councils will be subject to any kind of capping in 2014/15 although it seems unlikely. An announcement on this is expected in January but it may be after the date of the Parish Council meeting in January. Should capping be imposed it may mean having a further budget meeting if the decision on the budget does not accord with the capping rules.

If capping does not apply in 2014/15 it may well apply in future years. There is also no guarantee that Council Tax Support will continue beyond 2014/15. With this in mind consideration needs to be given to increasing the Precept in 2014/15 to provide a base for future years.

The budget for 2014/14 shows a deficit of £29,550 compared to £41,090(Budget) and £8,850(Outturn) for the current year. The Capital Expenditure budget for 2014/15 includes one-off costs of £23,370 which would not be repeated in future years although there may be other schemes to consider i.e. the Fitness Trail.

The effect of increasing the Precept on council tax and deficit is shown below:

Precept                  Council Tax                      Deficit
£101,050                £68.75                            £24,050
£105,000                £71.43                            £20,100
£110,000                £74.84                            £15,100
£115,000                £78.24                            £10,100
£120,000                £81.64                             £5,100

In 2013/14 the range of council tax amounts for all parishes in the Harborough District ranged from £2.02 to £87.95 with 10 parishes not levying a precept. Fleckney was the third highest. Only Lutterworth (£70.07) and Broughton Astley (£87.95) had a higher council tax.

None of the figures in the budget are set in stone although the majority will be unavoidable if the current range of services etc. continue to be provided. 

If you have any queries about any of the figures or require any explanations do not hesitate to contact me.

The Budget and setting the Precept for 2014/15 will be the main focus of the meeting on the 13th January 2014. Please find attached the draft budget for 20114/15 for your perusal.

HDC has confirmed that the level of the Council Tax Support for 2014/15 will be maintained at the 2013/14 level i.e. £8,670.

At this stage the Precept has been included at the same level as the current year i.e. £101,050 but as the council tax base has increased from 1,456 Band D properties to 1,469.90 this has had the effect of reducing the Council Tax for Parish purposes from £69.40 per Band D property to £68.75 a reduction of 65p or 0.94%.

It is still not known whether local councils will be subject to any kind of capping in 2014/15 although it seems unlikely. An announcement on this is expected in January but it may be after the date of the Parish Council meeting in January. Should capping be imposed it may mean having a further budget meeting if the decision on the budget does not accord with the capping rules.

If capping does not apply in 2014/15 it may well apply in future years. There is also no guarantee that Council Tax Support will continue beyond 2014/15. With this in mind consideration needs to be given to increasing the Precept in 2014/15 to provide a base for future years.

The budget for 2014/14 shows a deficit of £29,550 compared to £41,090(Budget) and £8,850(Outturn) for the current year. The Capital Expenditure budget for 2014/15 includes one-off costs of £23,370 which would not be repeated in future years although there may be other schemes to consider i.e. the Fitness Trail.

The effect of increasing the Precept on council tax and deficit is shown below:

Precept                  Council Tax                      Deficit
£101,050                £68.75                            £24,050
£105,000                £71.43                            £20,100
£110,000                £74.84                            £15,100
£115,000                £78.24                            £10,100
£120,000                £81.64                             £5,100

In 2013/14 the range of council tax amounts for all parishes in the Harborough District ranged from £2.02 to £87.95 with 10 parishes not levying a precept. Fleckney was the third highest. Only Lutterworth (£70.07) and Broughton Astley (£87.95) had a higher council tax.

None of the figures in the budget are set in stone although the majority will be unavoidable if the current range of services etc. continue to be provided. 

If you have any queries about any of the figures or require any explanations do not hesitate to contact me.

The Budget and setting the Precept for 2014/15 will be the main focus of the meeting on the 13th January 2014. 
158/22
Food and Drink Fayre.

Members considered a request from the Fleckney Festival Committee to hold a Food and Drink Fayre at the Leicester Road Recreation Ground on Saturday 3rd June from 11.00am until 10.00pm and on Sunday 4th June from 10.00am to 7.00pm. The Clerk provided information on the proposed layout of the site and the reasons why the Committee had requested a two day event. There was a concern about damage, particularly with regard to the football pitches, and with this in mind it was suggested it would be appropriate to obtain a cash bond prior to the event taking place to be used to rectify any damage should it occur. 

Resolved that permission be granted for the event on the days and during the times as stated above subject to:

i) The usual requirements regarding insurance, risk assessments, security etc.

ii)  The areas to be used be those as specified on the submitted layout plan.
iii) A deposit of a sum of £750 as a bond to be used to rectify any damage that may occur to the Recreation Ground or any structures thereon. 
159/22   Suspension of Standing Order 3x


Resolved that Standing Order 3x be suspended to allow the Meeting to continue beyond 9.30pm.

160/22
Fleckney Athletic Seniors FC.

It was agreed to defer this item to the next meeting as further information was awaited.
161/22
Lodge Road Recreation Ground.
Members considered a ;proposal to increase the hours of the Street Orderly to include the Lodge Road Recreation Ground in his weekly work schedule to address the litter and particularly the dog fouling problem that is occurring.

Resolved that the Street Orderly’s hours be increased by two hours per week for a trial period of six months from 16th January 2023 to address the litter and dog fouling problem at the Lodge Road Recreation Ground 
162/22
New Sports Centre.
The Clerk submitted plans and elevations that had been provided by Ball Hall showing the impact of removing the toilets from Phase 1 and the cost savings that would accrue.  The storage area to the sports hall had been left at the same size as any saving from reducing the size would have been minimal. Members viewed the elevations and were pleased that the latest design did include a pitched roof which did give the building some character and felt that the design did provide a way forward.
Resolved that the latest design be accepted and discussions take place with Ball Hall on the next stage of the project which would involve the submission of a planning application.

163/22
Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 13th February 2023 at 7.00 pm. 
The Meeting closed at 9.45 pm.

Signed………………………………….Date……………….

Chairman
Minutes of the Meeting of the Fleckney Parish Council held at the Sports Centre, Leicester Road on 9th January 2023.





Present:


Cllrs. C McKemey (Chairman), J Earwaker, S Kenyon Ellis, t Mcdonagh, D Parker, S Parker and S Robson.





J H Flower, Clerk to the Council. 





District Cllrs. S Bilbie and C Wood.
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